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Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
There are many exciting programs taking place at Hazel Trembath School.  In the area of Social 
Responsibility, “Hazel’s Helping Hands”, a committee of about 20 students led by Ms. Shinkewski 
and Ms. Safarik, have coordinated fundraising efforts and have raised almost $2,000.00 so far to 
support families in Haiti.  Their next mission is to collect diapers and formula for Haiti’s babies, who 
desperately need our help.  Students and staff are also involved in the “Cold Weather Mat Program” 
to provide meals, socks and necessary items for the homeless in our own community.  In an effort to 
provide more formalized leadership opportunities for students at school, we are asking any interested 
students to join us in the library this Thursday (Feb. 11th) at lunchtime to learn how they can become 
HT Peer Helpers.  These student leaders will play a leadership role in the school and will have the 
opportunity to participate on existing committees and to plan exciting school-wide activities, such as 
Wacky Hair Days and PJ Days for students.  Please encourage your son or daughter to attend the 
leadership meeting Thursday if you think they would benefit from this experience. 
 
In the area of Environmental Responsibility, we are a “Green School”.  We have registered for 
Lights Out Canada, which is a Canada-wide initiative to have lights out for the day on April 22.  We 
will be talking with students about energy conservation and encourage families to extend this initiative 
at home also.  Tomorrow, students will have the opportunity to participate in the BC Hydro’s Energy 
Challenge Program, which will be a presentation to all students in the morning followed by a 
specialized workshop for all grade four students.  The OWL Rehabilitation Project, a bird sanctuary in 
Ladner, which also cares for orphaned and injured wildlife, will be coming to our school and bringing in 
wildlife on March 10th.  Parents are welcome to attend.  We are also registered to participate in 
Operation Clean Sweep this spring and plan to host this annual event with a litterless lunch and 
grounds clean-up.  Our long term planning in Environmental responsibility includes a Solar Panel 
initiative and our involvement next year in Project Wild’s school-wide workshops. 
 
We have a number of extra-curricular Physical Education programs being offered.  The Hazel 
Trembath Hockey League is in full-swing with organized games taking place three lunch-hours a 
week.  Thanks to Mr. Mariotti for supporting this popular program.  Grade five Basketball is underway 
with our girl’s team and our boy’s team practicing before school and at lunch twice a week.  In running, 
we are looking forward to our annual participation in Marafun this year at BC Place and the running 
program which leads up to this event. 
 
To support our School Goal: Improving Students’ Skills in Writing, we are in the process of setting 
up our own Hazel Trembath Publishing House.  Our committee of teachers and parents are working 
together as partners to improve student learning, which is the most important work we do at school.  
We intend to be publishing student’s works this spring with a very creative binding and marbling effect 
our committee has learned about from a recent visit to Porter Elementary School’s Publishing House.   
 
For up to date information, notices and announcements, please visit our school website at: 
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/elementary/hazeltrembath/Pages/default.aspx and also make sure you check 
out the link from there to the PAC page, which is updated with pertinent information by our wonderful 
PAC Chair, Christine Minty! 

 
Sincerely, 
Mike Gordon - Principal 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/elementary/hazeltrembath/Pages/default.aspx


 
Remember to check our school website on a regular basis. 
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/elementary/hazeltrembath/Pages/default.aspx 
 
February Events: 
 

February 10 B.C. Hydro Presentation 9:00 a.m. School-wide presentation 

 12 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 15 Kindergarten Dental Screening 

 16 Fruit & Veggies Program 

 17 Div. 5 & 10 Skating 

 24 School Assembly 9:00 a.m. 

 24 Citadel Parent Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

 26 PAC Hot Lunch Day 

 
 

REPORTING 
Second Term Formal Reports go home on March 19th.  
Please be reminded that this report is just a snapshot 
of your child’s learning over a course of 2-3 months.  
Teachers assess the students throughout the year and 
provide feedback in many ways.  The formal reports 
are designed to report on what your child is able to 
do, what your child should be working on or 
towards, and ways in which we as teachers and 
the school are going to support your child’s 
learning.  We are also required to report on a child’s 
learning in the areas of Social Responsibility and 
Social Emotional learning.  It is not possible to provide 
feedback on all of the learning outcomes in one report 
and therefore we encourage parents as active 
participants in their child’s learning to inquire daily as 
to what your children are learning at school and how it 
can connect to their development and daily lives.  If at 
any time you have questions about your child’s 
learning in class, please have a conversation with your 
child’s teacher and work together to ensure that your 
child is getting the most out of their learning 
environment. 
 

As in the first term, teachers will contact those parents 
they wish to meet to arrange for Parent/Teacher 
interviews, which will take place before reports go 
home.  Parents, who wish to meet with their child’s 
teachers after they have received their report card, 
are to indicate this request on the report card cover 
and return to school.  Teachers will contact those 
parents who have requested an interview and set up a 
time that works well for you both to meet.  
 
We believe this process offers some benefits to the 
sign-up format that usually takes place on a day after 
report cards have gone home.  Teachers will now 
have the opportunity to confirm meetings with those 
parents they would like to meet to discuss student 
progress, and this can be done in a pro-active way.   

 
Parents who would like to participate in a parent / 
teacher interview will continue to have the 
opportunity to do this and arrangements can be 
made for this meeting to take place at a time that 
is good for both teacher and parent. 

 
 
 
Parent/Teacher Interviews will be held on 
Thursday, March 18th.  Please remember that all 
students are DISMISSED AT 1:45 p.m. ON 
THURSDAY, MARCH 18th for Parent/Teacher 
Interviews.  Morning Kindergarten students will 
also be dismissed early at 10:20 a.m. on 
Thursday, March 18th. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Port Coquitlam May Day:   
April 30th – May 9th  
We thank all students who put 
their names forward as candidates 
for Flower Girl and Princess.  Congratulations to 
the following students who were randomly selected 
to represent Hazel Trembath at the 2010 Port 
Coquitlam May Day Celebrations: 
Megan Kydd has been selected as the Hazel 
Trembath Flower Girl. 
Megan Israel has been selected as the Hazel 
Trembath Princess. 
We know they will be fine candidates representing 
our school.  Watch for them at the May Day 
Parade. 
 
 
 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/elementary/hazeltrembath/Pages/default.aspx


STUDENT LED CONFERENCES: 
On Thursday, March 4th we will hold Student Led 
Conferences at Hazel Trembath. 
 
On this day, all students will be 
dismissed at 1:45 p.m. and the morning 
kindergarten students will be dismissed 
at 10:20 a.m. 
 
Every child at Hazel Trembath will be involved in a 
conference.  Teachers and students prepare for the 
event together, setting the agenda, preparing and 
practicing.  Conferences are intended to highlight 
student learning, the successes and the struggles the 
student has experienced.  The conference usually 
lasts about 20 to 30 minutes.  Usually, four or five 
students have conferences at the same time.  
Teachers do not directly participate in the conference; 
however, they are present in the classroom and may 
be included in the conference at certain points.  This is 
definitely not a time to conference with the teacher; it 
is your child’s time to shine for you. Please be sure to 
write this date on your calendar and participate, as this 
event is a very rewarding one in your child’s learning 
journey.  
 
 
PROFESSIONAL DAY–FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 12th   
The school will be closed on Friday, February 12th so 
that the teachers can attend professional development 
workshops.  Students do not attend school on this 
day. 
 
 
PAC Liaison:  Parents of students with additional 
support needs  
Do your children have physical, medical, 
developmental or special learning needs?  Ours do!  
Would you like to find out more about supports at the 
school, district or community level?  What about 
sharing some of your knowledge, experiences and 
thoughts with other school parents?  We meet once a 
month at the school.  Please join us. If you have any 
questions please call or e-mail Jodi Adrian at 604-941-
6741 or jjadrian@telus.net, or call Birgit Giesser at 
604-941-2971 or begiesser@hotmail.com 
 
Traffic Safety: 
The safety of our children is a top 
priority. 
With the winter season here and the 
weather being rainy and dismal, 
visibility is poor on the roads.  We would 
like to remind drivers that we have many children that 
walk to school on a daily basis using the crosswalks to 
get to school.  Please take time to SLOW DOWN IN 
SCHOOL ZONES AND STOP AT CROSSWALKS to 
allow children to arrive at school safely. 

 
Traffic & Parking At Hazel Trembath: 
Thank you to parents for respecting the no stopping 
area in front of the school.  The front of the school 
drop off is only for those individuals who have 
specific physical needs.  The expectation is that all 
families drop off children at the upper parking lots 
and continue down the stairs to the school.  As the 
weather changes we ask for your extra care and 
vigilance when you are dropping your children off.  
Cars entering the upper parking lot are asked to 
take a large sweep to the right as they are entering 
and stay tight to the right when exiting the parking 
lot.  On high volume days it is imperative that 
parents proceed with extra caution.  Please review 
safety expectations with your children if they are 
walking to school as well. The care for our children 
is a collective responsibility.  

 
School Assemblies/Presentations: 
Please be aware that parents/guardians are 
welcome to attend all of our Assemblies and also 
any special presentations that may occur at Hazel 
Trembath.  We will hold monthly assemblies and 
we hope you will join us!  Our next school wide 
recognition assembly will occur on February 
24th at 9:00 a.m.  Several students will be 
recognized from each class for their efforts to date.  
We will also have some student performances and 
activities related to our social responsibility goals.  
Watch the newsletters for other special 
presentations, the next one being the presentation 
by “SWARM” on Monday, April 26th at 9:00 a.m.  

 
 
 
 

DROP OFF REQUEST – Early Morning 
Teachers are extremely busy in the morning 
preparing and planning for the day’s lesson.  Prior to 
8:25 a.m., we cannot provide adequate supervision 
of our students on the playground.  School doors do 
not open for students until 8:40 a.m., however, we 
will have some supervision after 8:25 in designated 
areas.  Parents are encouraged to supervise their 
children until the 8:40 bell and to help establish 
socially responsible expectations when waiting to 
come in to school each day and after school before 
going home.  As a community we are all responsible 
for the well being of our children.  Thank you.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jjadrian@telus.net
mailto:begiesser@hotmail.com


SCHOOL CLOSURES DUE TO INCLEMENT 
WEATHER: 

 
Occasionally it is necessary for 
the School District to close 
schools due to inclement 
weather (usually long-term 
power outages or snow). 
 
In the case of extreme weather 

conditions, the Superintendent of Schools has 
authority on behalf of the Board, to temporarily close 
a school. 
 

As a general expectation, parents should be 
advised that schools are open.  If parents believe 
the local conditions are unsafe, they should keep 
their child at home or arrange his/her early 
dismissal.  If schools are to be closed before 
morning classes begin, an announcement will be 
made on local radio stations CKNW (980), CKWX 
(1130) and CBC (690) by 8:00 am if possible.  Also, 
please check the School District 43 website for 
updates. 
 
 
Student Absences: 
For the safety of all students we request that you 
call the school before 8:50 a.m. and either relay the 
information to Mrs. Bolzan or leave a message on 
the answering machine with any student absences, 
whether it be for the entire day, half a day or to 
report that the student will be late.  Please remind 
your child that they are to check in at the office 
when they arrive late.  If a student is marked absent, 
it is our procedure to call the parent at home first, 
then at work and then to call the emergency contact 
to ensure the safety of the student.  This is a 
necessary, but very time consuming process, so 
your help in this matter is very much appreciated. 
 
 

Cross Catchment: 
Those wanting to apply for cross-catchment schools 
for Kindergarten can do so as of February 8th at 9:00 
a.m. until February 17th at 4:00 p.m. by applying online 
at www.sd43.bc.ca  or by downloading the cross-
catchment form and returning it to the school board 
office at 550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam V3J 6A7, by 
February 17th (no faxes will be accepted).  These 
forms will also be available at all elementary schools 
beginning February 8th.  The District’s response to 
kindergarten cross-catchment requests will be 
communicated to parents/guardians in writing by 
March 5, 2010. 
For more information contact: 
Ms. Robbie Clement at rclement@sd43.bc.ca 
Phone: (604-939-9201), Ext. 265 

MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS 
We are in the process of submitting the names of 
our grade 5 students to their respective middle 
schools for next September’s enrolment.  Most of 
our students will be attending Citadel Middle 
School, however some of our students do not live in 
the catchment area for Citadel Middle School. 
If you do not live in the Citadel catchment area but 
would like your child to attend Citadel, or you are in 
the Citadel catchment area but want to attend a 
different school, you will need to complete a Cross-
Catchment form.  Cross-catchment forms for 
Grades 1-12 will be available as of February 18, 
2010 at 9:00 a.m. on our School District website: 
www.sd43.bc.ca   Parents will be able to use a link 
on the website to access an electronic version of 
the form and will be able to submit it electronically.  
It is preferable that parents complete the online 
form, however paper forms will also be available at 
all sites for parents not wanting to use the 
electronic process.  The forms will be available at 
our school office as of February 18th. 

 
Completed paper forms must be returned only 
to the School Board Office.  The District’s 
response to cross catchment requests will be 
communicated in writing by mail by April 1, 2010.  
Submission deadline is March 18th, 2010 at 4:00 
p.m.  Where space is limited, date and time of 
application will determine priority. 
 
 
School Goals: 2009 – 2010 
Our new school goal this year is to improve 
students’ skills in writing.  Our main objective is to 
increase the number of students who are fully 
meeting and exceeding expectations in writing at all 
grade levels. To accomplish this objective, we will 
be opening a Publishing House as mentioned on 
the cover page and will continue to assess 
students’ writing skills by participating in school-
wide writes using performance standards and 
reviewing their work during teacher collaboration 
sessions each term.  Teachers will also engage in 
collaborative grade group meetings every six 
weeks and work with a literacy support teacher 
each Monday to support the improvement of 
students’ skills in writing.   

Our school is also focusing on being socially and 
environmentally responsible.  It is our responsibility 
to ensure a safe and happy learning environment for 
all students.  To help achieve this, it is expected that 
students keep their hands and feet to themselves 
and that they include others while playing outside at  
Recess and Lunchtime.  When students are having 
problems, they are expected to solve problems in 
peaceful ways.   

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/
mailto:rclement@sd43.bc.ca
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/


One of the strategies we will be teaching students to 
solve problems peacefully is the use of The Three 
Steps.  This problem solving process is outlined as 
follows: 
 
The Three Steps: Explicit Feedback  
The Three Steps will help students to solve 
problems in peaceful ways.  It is based on a clear 
and straightforward process whereby students take 
the: 
First Step by giving feedback to other students who 
are treating them in a way that they want stopped.  If 
the unwanted behavior continues, students go to 
the: 
Second Step and inform the other student that if 
they don’t stop, it will be their responsibility to report 
them.  The: 
Third Step is when a student reports the problem to 
an adult.   
All students and staff members are being trained in 
the use of the Three Steps and we will continue our 
work with students to help them solve problems 
peacefully.   

 
When students act out inappropriately and treat one 
another in unacceptable and hurtful ways, the 
Principal will be involved.  Mr. Gordon will work with 
students who make unwise choices through a 
process called Behavior Support.  This process 
involves helping students to reflect on their own 
unacceptable behavior and having them think of 
more appropriate ways of treating one another.  
Behaviour Support is a positive and dignified way to 
help students learn from their mistakes and to take 
responsibility for their actions.  Part of this process 
is for the Principal to inform parents in the event that 
their child has been involved in a conflict and to let 
them know how the situation was handled at school.  
We will continue to teach all students this strategy of 
solving problems in peaceful ways and look forward 
to continued improvement in socially responsible 
behavior at school. 
 

Canadian Tire Money “Fundraiser 
Hazel Trembath Elementary is collecting Canadian 
Tire Money on an ongoing basis.  This money will go 
directly back to your children in the form of new 
learning resources and equipment.  Each classroom 
has a box to collect Canadian Tire Money 
which is picked up every Friday, with the 
results posted on a special board in the 
front lobby. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HAZEL TREMBATH IS ALLERGY AWARE: 
Hazel Trembath has become a “Scent Free” 
School as we have staff members who suffer from 
reactions to perfumes and scents.  We ask that you 
consider this when sending your children to school 
and for those times when you are volunteering or 
helping at the school.  There are many products 
that can be used that will reduce the risk of a scent 
reaction by those affected.  We have displayed a 
sample of these products in the office window for 
our community to see.  Please respect the right of 
all our staff to a scent free environment.  It is 
greatly appreciated.   
 

 
PEANUT FREE ZONE: 
We have several children 
attending Hazel Trembath who 
have life threatening allergies to 
peanuts/nuts.  We would 
encourage parents to try to 
avoid sending items to school 
that contain peanuts. 
 
If your child brings a lunch/snack containing any nut 
products, they will be asked to eat their lunch in a 
designated area outside of the classroom. 

 
Our goal is to make the school a safe environment 
for all students, and therefore to become an allergy-
aware school.   If you have any questions, please 
contact Mr. Gordon at school (604-941-0517). 
 
Thank you for helping us ensure the well being of 
all the children in our school – your cooperation is 
much appreciated! 

 
 
 
 
Green Team: Recycling Program 

We would like to request that all Hazel Trembath 
students place their plastic drink 
bottles, aluminum cans, drink boxes 
and containers in our school 
recycling bins after they have 
rinsed them in the classroom 
sink. It helps our recycling 
crew do their job and the 
money we raise from recycling goes right back into 
materials and activities for our children! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COMMUNITY NEWS: 
 
  

  
 

 
 

 
 

Play Rugby! 
United Mini Rugby is looking for new players, boys 

and girls, aged 4-12.  

There is still time to register- 

The season runs February till May. 

Age-grade competition. 

Non-contact until grade 4. 

For more info contact April Jones 

at juniorrugby@unitedrugby.ca 

 
 
 

 

Day of the Arts at Place des Arts 
 
Friday, February 12, 8:45-3:45PM 
What better way to learn about our past and dream 
out our future than through creative play and artful 
activities? Place des Arts next Day of the Arts on 
the Friday, February 12 District Pro-D day offers 
kids from Kindergarten through grade 5 the chance 
to take a creative trip through time. After hours care 
is available until 5 pm for a nominal fee.  
 
Students in grades 1 to 5 may choose from 5 full-
day blocks of traveling fun, while Kindergarteners 
have their own dedicated full-day block, 
programmed just for their age and ability level. Visit 
www.placedesarts.ca or call 604.664.1636 for more 
information or to register. 
 
 
 
Family Day at PdA 
Sunday, February 21, 1:30-3:30PM 
Gather up the whole family and get art-engaged at 
Place des Arts’ next Family Day at PdA!  Take a 
tour of two extraordinary exhibitions, J’aurai ta 
peau/I’ll have your hide and Déja Vu. Then drop-in 
on interactive workshops in cartooning with 
animator Kenten Bowick and voice-over for 
cartoons with actors Marcy Goldberg and Michael 
Fera! 
 
Admission: $20/family of 4 or $5/person 
Tickets may be purchased by phone at 
604.664.1636 or in person at Place des Arts 
www.placedesarts.ca 
 
Spring Break Camp: Kindergarten – grade 5 
Registration opens Feb. 1. Call 604.664.1636! 
 
Friday, March 26 
One-day-only Circus Camp  
Monday, March 29 to Thursday, April 1  
Four-six-block days of music, dance, drama and 
visual art 
   
Camps run from 8:45-3:45 PM each day. After 
hours care is available until 5PM for a nominal fee. 
Visit www.placedesarts.ca or call 604.664.1636 for 
more information and to register. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
_______________________________________ 

 

mailto:juniorrugby@unitedrugby.ca
http://www.placedesarts.ca/
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KidSport Tri-Cities Spring  
Used Sporting Goods Sale  
 

KidSport Tri-Cities is holding their Spring Used Sporting Goods Sale:  
 
Mar 7 from 10am until 3pm  
Port Coquitlam Rec Centre  
2150 Wilson Avenue. 
 
To make this event a huge success we need equipment!  Families are encouraged to donate and drop 
off their used sporting goods of any kind at the following locations: 
 
Poco Rec Centre - any time between 9:00-9:00pm   
Cyclone Taylor Sports - 562J Clarke Road 
 
If you have used equipment taking up space in your garage or basement, this is a great opportunity to 
free up some space, donate the equipment and make a great contribution to our community. This event 
will only be a success if we have a good selection of equipment, and we need the community’s help to 
ensure we have that equipment. 
 
Since 2006, thanks to the generous support of our sponsors and donors, KidSport Tri-Cities has helped 
over 600 youth to participate in organized sport including 294 in 2009 alone.  The first annual KidSport 
Used Sporting Goods Sale last August was a huge success - putting quality used equipment in the hands 
of families and raising much needed funds for KidSport. These Bi-annual events are another important 
step in the evolution of our local chapter, as we seek to target all of the financial obstacles currently 
preventing young people from participating in the joys of sport.   
  
Cyclone Taylor Sports hours of operation are: 
Monday to Wednesday and Saturday 9:30 am to 6:00 pm  
Thursday and Friday 9:30 am to 8:00 pm  
Sunday and Holidays 11:00 am to 5:00 pm  
 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT: 
Chris Wilson, KidSport Tri-Cities  
Phone: 604-341-0241 
Email: Chris_Wilson@shaw.ca 
www.kidsporttricities.ca 

 
 

mailto:Chris_Wilson@shaw.ca
http://www.kidsporttricities.ca/


LATE FRENCH IMMERSION: 
Parents and Grade 5 students are invited to attend an information meeting, regarding the Late French 
Immersion Program, on either of the following dates: 
 

 
Pitt River Middle School 

2070 Tyner Street 
Port Coquitlam 

(Phone: 604-942-0267) 
 

on 
 

February 23, 2010 
 

at 
 

7:00 p.m. 
 

 
Banting Middle School 

820 Banting Drive 
Coquitlam 

(Phone: 604-939-9247) 
 

on 
 

February 24, 2010 
 

at 
 

7:00 p.m. 

Find out how your son/daughter can become functionally bilingual. 
You will have the opportunity: 

 To receive detailed information on registration and the Late French Immersion Program at the middle 
and secondary grade levels; and 
 

 To meet Late French Immersion administrators, teachers, and students. 
 

 REGISTRATION FORMS FOR LATE FRENCH IMMERSION will be available after February 18th for 
interested parents. 
 

 It is important to note that parents are to take the Registration Form to Banting Middle or Pitt River 
Middle School on or before March 12, 2010.  These schools will record the date and time of receipt of 
registration forms since placement is on a ‘first come, first served’ basis. 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Coquitlam Continuing Education 

 

INTERNET SAFETY FOR PARENTS & KIDS  at GLENEAGLE  

 

Course #: 8844 Cost: $65.00  
 

Techno-intimidated? Overwhelmed by the media reports reporting all the evils 
and threats on the internet? Tired of your kids knowing more about online social 
networks than you do? Want to get a least one step ahead of your children as 
they begin to play in online spaces? This course will cover basic internet safety 
practices, outline online services and spaces frequented by youth and provide 
you with the practical skills you need to parent tech-savy kids. Don't let your 
fears prevent you from enjoying new experiences online. Interactive learning 
and group discussions will be used in this class. Parents are encouraged to 
attend with their children. Two children may participate for each paid parent. 

 

Number of sessions: 2  
Start date: Feb 9.10 to Feb 16.10 

Time:6:30p - 9:30p  

Days:Tue  

Site: GLENEAGLE  
Instructor: TBA  

 

For registration, please visit our website (www.ce43.com) or call (604) 936-4261. 

 
 

http://www.ce43.com/cgi-bin/waa1gate.exe?WAA_PACKAGE=iCou1&WAA_FORM=CartVu&x_CS=88442&x_KEY=internet%20safety
http://www.ce43.com/map43%5e.htm
https://webmail.sd43.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=c7fe4d50c21f4d7d8fc99d0c803ebd04&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ce43.com


HEALTH NEWS 

Heart Health for Kids 
 

Establishing a heart healthy lifestyle early on can help keep the risk of heart disease low.  The three key 

aspects to heart health are: 

 eating a balanced and varied range of healthy foods 

 living a physically active life 

 living smoke free 

Healthy eating means a diet comprised of vegetables and fruits, whole grains, lower fat milk 

and milk alternatives as well as smaller, leaner portions of meats, poultry and vegetarian 

protein sources such as beans, lentils and tofu. Heart healthy fats should also be eaten; 

these fats are found in fish, nuts, seeds, avocados, and vegetables oils. 

 

Our heart is a muscle and just like other muscles, it needs extra work on a regular basis to keep it strong. 

Physical activity exercises the heart and all of us, our children included! Canada’s Guide to Physical activity 

recommends that activities for children and youth add up to 90 minutes everyday.  

 

Smoking is bad for your heart. It makes your heart beat faster, clogs the blood vessels (this makes the heart 

work harder) and less oxygen gets to the lungs. Smoking is harmful and highly addictive; a heart healthy move is 

to never start. 

 
Eat Well…Be Active…Live Tobacco Free. 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



HAZEL TREMBATH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CALENDAR 2009– 2010 

February 10 B.C. Hydro Presentation 9:00 a.m. School-wide presentation 

 12 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 15 Kindergarten Dental Screening 

 16 Fruit & Veggies Program 

 17 Div. 5 & 10 Skating 

 24 School Assembly 9:00 a.m. 

 24 Citadel Parent Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

 26 PAC Hot Lunch Day 

March 4 Student Led Conferences – Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. 

 5 PAC Movie Night 

 10 Owl Rehabilitation Program 

 18 Second Report Interviews – Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. 

 19 Second Formal Report goes home 

 19 PAC Hot Lunch Day 

 24 School Assembly 9:00 a.m. 

 25 Last Day of classes before Spring Break(March 26 – April 5) 

April 2 Good Friday Statutory Holiday (No School) 

 5 Easter Monday Statutory Holiday (No School) 

 6 School reopens after Spring Break 

 9 Div. 1,2,3 & 4 to Brittania Mine Museum 

 14 Class & Group Photos 

 15 Div. 8 & 9 to Vancouver Aquarium 

 16 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 19 PITCH-IN CANADA WEEK 

 21 Como Lake Relays 

 22 Div. 5,6,& 7 to H.R. MacMillan Space Centre 

 22 Lights Out Canada Day 

 26 SWARM Presentation 9:00 a.m. (Please note time change!) 

 28 School Assembly 9:00 a.m. 

 30 PAC Hot Lunch Day 

May 4 Div. 1,2,3, & 4 to Fort Langley 

 18 Ready, Set, Learn Program for 3 & 4 year olds & Parents 10:30 a.m. 

 19 School Assembly 9:00 a.m. 

   24 Victoria Day (No School) 

   26 District Track & Field Meet 

   28 PAC Hot Lunch Day 

June 2 Div. 8 & 9 to Science World 

 4 FUN FAIR 

 7 School Pro. D. Day (No School) 

 10 Parent Tea 2:15 – 3:15 p.m. 

 15 Welcome to Kindergarten 10:30 – 12:00 noon 

 17 Citadel – Grade 6 For A Morning 

 18 PAC Hot Lunch Day 

 23 School Assembly 9:00 a.m. 

 24 Grade 5 Leaving Ceremony 1:00 p.m. 

 25 Grade 5 Activity Day 

 25 Grade 4 Activity Day 

 28 Primary Activity Day 

 29 Last Day of School for Students- Final Formal Report goes home 

 30 Administrative Day – Schools Close 

 


